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Mr. President, 

Sri Lanka welcomes the delegation of Myanmar and appreciates the comprehensive presentation made. 
Sri Lanka appreciates Myanmar’s ratification of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR) and the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the involvement of children in armed conflict and the appointment of new commissioners of the Myanmar National Human Rights Commission.
Sri Lanka also notes significant steps taken by Myanmar to eliminate forced labour, including by establishing a complaints mechanism and a joint action plan with the ILO and enactment of the Child Rights Law in 2019 which provided for education for children.
Whilst appreciating the work already undertaken in these areas, Sri Lanka recommends, in a constructive spirit, that Myanmar:

1. Strengthens efforts to improve access to health care, particularly in rural and conflict-affected areas;

2. Completes the national process for signing the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights;

3. Continues efforts to address root causes of trafficking in persons and facilitate the rehabilitation and social integration of victims.
We wish Myanmar success in its UPR engagement. 

